
 

	
	

Workforce/GAC	Joint	Advisory	Committee	Meeting	
Thursday March 10, 2022, 11:30 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

Zoom Meeting ID: 546 498 035 

Minutes 
Industry Representatives: 
Ismaila Maidadi, Employment Security Department (Chair) 
Jenee Myers Twtichel, Washington STEM 
Anneliese Vance-Sherman, Employment Security Department 
Mike Chan, Software Engineer 
Nathan Daum, City of Shoreline 
 
Shoreline Public Schools: 
Dan Gallagher, CTE Director 
Roxie Brendible, CTE Specialist 
 
Shoreline Community College: 
Lauren Hadley, Director of Workforce 
Guy Hamilton, Executive Dean, Worforce & STEM 
Fikru Diro, Program Specialist, Worker Retraining 
 
Ish welcomed the committee and opened the meeting at 11:30 am 
Committee approved the minutes from the October 20, 2021 meeting 
 
Lauren presented the Worker Retraining Program Mix Preview 
This is a look at what will be submitted at the next meeting for approval. 
A column was added to the chart showing the median wages for each of the programs 
presented. 

*A request was given to add the entry level wages for each of the programs as well. 
 
Lauren led the committee in a discussion around the Needs Assessment required by the Carl 
Perkins grant. 

• What strategies can the college put in place to recruit and retain employers 
participating in work-based learning experiences (tours, classroom speaking, job fairs, 
mock interviews, internships, etc.)? (3.D) 

• How valuable is an internship experience on a resume for an entry level employee?  
• What strategies can Shoreline implement to partner with stakeholders to ensure 

programs align with workforce needs? (3.C) 



 
Dan gave an update on Shoreline School Public Schools 

• ERDC data – high school graduate outcomes and post-secondary completion data, which 
follows our students up to eight years after leaving high school. 

• The high school CTE and SCC Workforce have pooled our funds to hire a staff person 
who is working directly with our high school students to navigate access college.  This 
staff is available to all of the high school students, but is focused first on the English 
language students. 

• We are looking into a graphic design class, which would provide dual credit and serve as 
a core requirement in multiple certificates or degrees. 

 
 
Guy presented the College Updates: 

• New college president, Dr. Jack Khan will begin July 1st 
• We also have a new associate dean as well who begins April 1st. 
• Discussions about masks on campus is on-going and how that is affecting enrollment. 
• Our new building progress has stalled due to a cement workers strike. 
• The new biomanufacturing internship program is a big hit.  Students are very excited 

and as the college works with the companies teach, they commit less resources to this 
project. 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:00pm 
 
 

Next meeting:  May 12th, 11:30am – 1:00pm 
 


